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Establishing a Joint Committee between City of York Council and the 
Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Board 

Summary 

1. In November 2024, Executive Committee received a report setting out a 
proposal to form a Joint Committee (Section 75 agreement) between 
Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Board and City of York 
Council. This proposal was approved, and work is now underway to set 
up the Joint Committee by April 1st 2025. 

2. The creation of a Joint Committee is intended to improve the quality of 
health and care for residents in the city. As an enabling mechanism, it 
will not directly change services overnight, but the partnership working, 
joint planning and joint funding arrangements it allows between the 
council and health will lead to greater integration between healthcare 
services. 

3. Scrutiny committee are invited to note and discuss these developments 
in health and care integration within the city. 

 Background 

4. Please see 14 November 2024 Report to Executive. 

Consultation  

5. Please see 14 November 2024 Report to Executive. 

Options  

6.    Please see 14 November 2024 Report to Executive. 
 

Analysis 
 



 

7.    Please see 14 November 2024 Report to Executive. 
 

  Council Plan 
 

8. Please see 14 November 2024 Report to Executive.  
 

 Implications 

9. Please see 14 November 2024 Report to Executive. 

Risk Management 
 

10. Please see 14 November 2024 Report to Executive. 
 

 Recommendations 

11. Members are asked to  

1) Note and discuss the developments in health and care integration, 
and the opportunities, challenges and implications for the health and 
wellbeing of York’s residents. 

Reason: This is a key development in the York health and care 
system, and it is important the committee are engaged, involved and 
briefed. 
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Appendix A: Decision Report (Executive, 14 November 2024): Establishment 
of a Joint Committee (Section 75 agreement) between Humber and North 
Yorkshire Integrated Care Board and City of York Council, including: 

 Annex 1: Financial risk principles 

 Annex 2: Equalities Impact Assessment 
 


